Piedmont Board of Trustees
January 20, 2009
Approved Meeting Minutes

The regular meeting of the Piedmont Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, January 20, 2009, beginning with the Pledge of Allegiance.
In Attendance: Phil Anderson, Jack Parks, Dennis Price, Kim Plymate and Dave Murphy (arrived 7:40 p.m.)
-Speaker Kathie Grant, the Director of Emergency Management started out our meeting by discussing our Pre-Disaster Mitigation Plan and the reasons for having one. After discussion Anderson read Resolution 2009-4 (adoption of Pre-Disaster Mitigation Plan). Parks made Motion to accept the Resolution, seconded by Plymate. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried.

- Murphy made Motion to accept minutes as read, seconded by Parks. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried. 
-Finance Report: Resolution 2009-1 (listing of bills paid from 2008 Budget) was read by Anderson. Parks made Motion to accept as read, seconded by Plymate. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried. – Resolution 2009-2 (salaries of City Officials) was read by Anderson. Plymate made Motion to accept as read, seconded by Murphy. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried. Anderson made motion to amend and add Planning & Zoning to meet once a month and be paid for those meetings. Seconded by Murphy. Unanimously voted “Aye”. Motion carried. 
-Planning & Zoning: Resolution 2009-3 (authorization to submit to State Water plan) was read by Anderson. Parks made Motion to accept as read, seconded by Murphy. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried. – B. Haag reported on culverts in the “yard”. There was discussion and will wait for some more reporting before any decisions are made.
.-Library Board: P. Ball reported that the Vercurevich Grant was received. She will be working on another grant.
 -Park Board: The Merry-Go- Round fund drive with donations and the Fund Raiser Breakfast has raised $2,388.75. The park Board was also asked to come up with some bi-laws for Park use.








           -Street Maintenance: Price reported that the sign posts are being worked on. There was discussion about the need to order a speed limit sign and some Stop signs.

-Annexation: no report
-Budget: needs to be worked on the next planning meeting.

-Old Business: Beacon, GIS system was reinstated.
-New Business: There was discussion about the possibilities of a clean-up day and what we could do as a Community. We will check to see what support we can get. Further discussion deferred until a later meeting.

There being nothing else, Plymate made Motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Murphy. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried.      Thanks to the Trustees for the Breakfast Fundraiser!            Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
_____________________________


___________________________

Philip C. Anderson, Chairman


Diana L. Mercy, Finance Officer

Piedmont Board of Trustees

            

